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Meeting with U.S. Secretary of Transportation Norm Mineta Focuses on Completing Full Funding Grant Agreement for East Los Angeles Light Rail Project

MTA Gains Senator Dianne Feinstein’s Full Support for East Los Angeles Rail Line During One-Day Visit to Washington, DC

Last week I traveled to Washington, DC to urge U.S. Secretary of Transportation Norm Mineta to provide a Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) for the Eastside Light Rail Project.   The meeting, which was marked by a constructive atmosphere, was held in Secretary Mineta’s private office at the headquarters of the U.S. Department of Transportation.  Also participating in the meeting were Federal Transit Administration’s Administrator Jenna Dorn and former U.S. Secretary of Transportation, Rodney Slater, who now serves as a federal advocate for the LACMTA.

Officials at the FTA’s headquarters are currently considering the FFGA for the Eastside Project.  Securing an FFGA would commit the federal government to providing approximately half the cost for this long anticipated and much-needed light rail project. 

Secretary Mineta and FTA Administrator Dorn were encouraged and supportive of the MTA’s efforts to begin construction of the Eastside project.  They understand that President Bush’s Fiscal Year 2003 Budget, submitted to Congress in early 2002, recommended that the Eastside Project receive an FFGA.  Further, I reminded these officials that the President’s Fiscal Year 2004 Budget includes $55 million for the Project.  I urged both Secretary Mineta and Administrator Dorn to expedite the issuance of an FFGA for the Eastside project so that Congressional appropriators, who are currently negotiating spending measures for next year, would not reduce funding for the project because it lacks an FFGA.

In addition to meeting with Secretary Mineta, I met with Senator Dianne Feinstein.  In that meeting, the Senator signaled her full support for the Eastside project and committed to requesting that Congress provide $70 million in Fiscal Year 2004 for the project, an amount that reflects that Congress failed to appropriate sufficient money ($4 million) for the project last year.  I was pleased to secure the Senator’s commitment to assist us in completing the FFGA process and in our effort to gain federal funds for the Eastside project.

To encourage action on the granting of an FFGA for the Eastside project, I also met with the Chief of Staff and appropriations staff member for Rep. Ernest Istook, Chairman of the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, Treasury and Independent Agencies.  Meetings were also held with staff for Rep. Jerry Lewis, who is the third ranking Republican on the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, staff for Senator Barbara Boxer, and aides for Representatives Adam Schiff and Lucille Roybal-Allard.  Separate meetings were also held with Joyce Rose, Professional Staff member for the Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee and Sherry Little, Professional Staff members for the Chairman of the Senate Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs Committee.  

For more information on the issues addressed in this legislative brief please contact Raffi Hamparian, Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.

�








2
Legislative Brief

August 4, 2003


